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December 1, 2023 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
We would like to share with you that at the writing of this letter, the FAE union is still following 
their unlimited strike mandate.  
 
As you recall, this union represents the teachers from Val-des-Cerfs, with whom we share our 
Massey-Vanier building. Members of FAE have been picketing on or near our premises every 
day since their strike began. The union’s legal right to an unlimited strike or their decision on 
where they picket is beyond our control.  
 
As a result, we unfortunately will not be returning to classes in the building at this time and 
students do not have access to their lockers. Teachers will continue to reach out with 
remedial or enrichment opportunities. Teachers will not be moving forward with new curricula 
until the students are back in the building. If you have any questions regarding the material 
your child(ren) are receiving, please do not hesitate to email the teachers directly. 
 
The Secondary II students will have a Student Services workshop organized on-line on 
Monday. Details will be sent separately to the Secondary II parents/guardians. 
 
This situation is very fluid and can quickly change. Please regularly check your emails, our 
Facebook page or our website for updates or changes. Our hope is this will be resolved and 
we are back in the building as soon as possible. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Massey-Vanier’s Admin Team  


